LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL MEETING

October 14, 2010
Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the school Media Center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Alana Wooldridge, Jill McIntyre, Sherry Powers and Kim Jiranek.  There were two guests, Linda Reed, Assistant Principal; and Pam Goodin, first grade teacher.
11-010 motion to accept the agenda was made by Kim Jiranek and seconded by Alana Wooldridge.  Motion carried.
Minutes of the September 9, 2010, SBDM Council Meeting was reviewed.  11-011 motion to accept the minutes was made by Sherry Powers and seconded by Alana Wooldridge.  Motion carried.
Alana Wooldridge and Brenda Shircliff shared highlights of the 36 Annual 5th Grade KY Trip, with SBDM Council Members.
Pam Goodin, first grade teacher, reported to the SBDM Council on Assessing Student Achievement in the first grade.  First Grade teachers administer a baseline test to all students at the start of the school year.  Benchmark test and end of the unit test are used to monitor student achievement or the need for additional instruction.  MAP testing is also used.
The results from the first round of student MAP testing was reviewed by the SBDM Council.  Mrs. Lewis explained to the SBDM Council how to interpret the information looking at the RIT Line.  Mrs. Lewis stated that all scores show an upward trend.
Implementation and Impact Checks are due October 22nd.
NCLB and State Testing results were presented to the SBDM Council by Jennifer Lewis.  Lincoln Trail Elementary met 13 of the 13 goals set by (NCLB) No Child Left Behind. Lincoln Trail’s overall academic Index was 103.06083, which is slightly down from last year but remains the highest Elementary in the district.
Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that Hardin County Schools Board of Education will hold a working session on Thursday, October 21st, in our building.

Linda Reed presented to the SBDM Council the 2010-2011 Title One Budget.  11-012 Motion to table the budget until the November meeting was made by Jill McIntyre and seconded by Alana Wooldridge.  Motion carried.

Alana Wooldridge presented to the SBDM Council the ESS (Extended Schools Services) revised budget for approval. 11-013 Motion to accept the ESS Revised Budget was made by Sherry Powers and seconded by Kim Jiranek.  Motion carried.
SBDM Council reviewed last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

All Financial Reports for September were reviewed by the SBDM Council.
Attendance Reports were presented to the SBDM Council.

First read of a new policy “Enhancing Student Achievement” was presented to SBDM Council.  
Mrs. Lewis discussed with the SBDM Council the resignation of Brenda Lafollette, Kindergarten Assistant.  Brenda has decided to resume her nursing career.

Mrs. Lewis discussed with the SBDM Council the re-hiring of April Lamb.  April’s first day will be October 25th.  Also,  Amy Kennedy was hired part time as an ESS employee. 
 Motion 11-014 to adjourn was made by Jill McIntyre and seconded by Alana Wooldridge.  Motion carried
Meeting adjourned at 4:10 p.m.
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